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(Dear Colleagues: cz?'

This is my first Cf-ristmas at City Centre and I want to Cet you Iqiow fwxu much I have enjoyed my ivorf^fiere with you.
I have teamed much about the campus and have quickly Iearned to appreciate the -wonderful opportunities you provide
for students. Throughout the campus there is a 'Wonderful sense of commitment and dedication to the mission of

providing the best possiBU. [earning experiences for our students.

To all of you / say thankiyou for your hetp and cooperation. I wish you a restful and enjoy abte Christmas season zidth
friends and families. TCease join us for carolling and festive foods on the 20th. I (oof^forward to working zi/ith you all
next year. Merry Christmas and CHappy 9{ew 'year!

Lazimnce fast

Stephanie Jewell, Editor (Local 8317)



humour...

City Centre Graffiti!

jCanqaia doHlzaz.
ni,^AnicpLs, Udmtihj

The art work above was circulating around City Centre
Campus. Should we wait for the official word or can we start
planning the farewell party now ?

Age & Treachery Will
Overcome Youth & Skill
Happy Birthday

Vickki Montigny Counselling Dec. 21
Helen Campbell Bookstore Dec. 21
D. J. Fajardo Business Dec. 23
Loma Brown Dental Hygiene Jan. 3
Blair Friesen Admissions Jan. 7
Hilary Wong Administration Jan. 11
Donna Austin Student Records Jan. 14

Closure on December 20, 1991
Please be advised that City Centre Campus will be
closed, wherever possible, from noon onward on Friday,
December 20, 1991. Please make every effort to ensure
that faculty and staff are able to attend the Carol-Sing-
A-Long and Principal's Reception that afternoon.
Lawrence Fast

December 20 - Care & Share Auction
How the Auction works ~ all those interested in partici¬
pating in the auction "bid" by donating a set amount and
receive a number in return for that donation. The
numbers are then put in a barrel and the winning "bid"
or number is drawn. Example: The "bids" cost $5.00. I
pay $5.00 and receive number 20. If number 20 is then
drawn I am the lucky bidder in the auction.

Cftristmos festivities at City Centre Friday, rDe.cem6er 20,1991

11:30 a.m. - 9{gon

9{pon ¦ 1:00 p.m.

1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Music in Mali area

Carot Singing

(jeorge CiarfiCare
&Sfare fund Auction
& 9(affU Draw
Santa Visits Once Again!!!

'Principals Inception
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campus...
Food Drive
Season's Greetings from the Student Association. Just a
short note to everyone to encourage all of you to bring a
tin of food to campus for this last-minute canned food
drive. The Food Bank is having a dismal year, and
Christmas is not a time for this essential service to be in
hardship. Boxes are located under the Christmas tree in
Administration, the Library, counselling, and the
Student Association. All of the Canned goods will be
dropped off to the Food Bank before Christmas, so your
gift will be well appreciated. Thank you all for your
generous support. Abby Rose

Thank you! Thank you!
A BIG THANK YOU from Sam DiGiando to all those
who helped out in the planning and running of the
Awards Ceremony held on December 10. In particular,
Margaret Charles, Dana Fister, Angelo lapallucci and
his staff and David Wiebe. Thanks also to Uli Falter,
Gabe Ferron, John Gillespie, Henry Subasinghe and
their students and staff for preparing and serving such
excellent food. It couldn't have happened without you!
Thanks again! Sam DiGiando

Christmas Message
From Food Services
The Food Service Department has
many plans in the pipeline, some are
short term and have already been implemented in the
forni of promotions sponsored by suppliers and theme
days on special occasions. Other more complicated
issues are in the planning stage and as plans are finalized
and solutions are found these will be forth coming.
Items in the planning phase are a "Green" approach to
food service, the layout and flow in the cafeteria and a
few other less interesting items that keep us all on our
toes and busy.

To date our monthly promotions have been well sup¬
ported with the entries for our Gone Fishing promotion
just having closed. This draw result is due in mid
January. The coke competition and Red Rose tea
competition supplied several students with some well
deserved prizes. At the same time we hope that the
small improvements in the cafeteria decor and product
range have made some difference and we look forward
to more changes in the New Year.

We would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and thank you
for your support in the past year. 1992 is on our door
step and we look forward to your participation and
assistance in providing the standard of service you all
expect from your cafeteria.
John Gillespie

Library

New Books

Active Training: a Handbook of Techniques ...
AIDS: Policies and Programs for the Workplace
American'Heart Association Low-Salt Cookbook
Business Ethics in Canada
Canadian Mennonite Cookbook
Developing Technical Training
Diminished Mind [Alzheimer's]
Fitness for Life
Games Trainers Play
Gordon Pape's 1991 Guide to Mutual Funds
Gordon McComb's Gadgeteer's Goldmine!
How to Talk So Men Will Listen
Informed Consumer's Pharmacy
Literacy in the Colleges and Institutes
New Landlords: Asian Investment in Canadian Real Estate
On-The-Level: Performance Communication That Works
Profile for the 90s: Vital Issues for BC Colleges and Institutes
Thinking Skills: Making a Choice
Women, Work, and Wellness
Workplace Basics

New Journals
Computer Craft
Journal of Higher Education
Meat and Poultry
Profit: The Magazine for Canadian Entrepreneurs
Tour and Travel News
Westcoast Reader

o Centricity.
Deadline: Jan. 10
Issue:- Jan. 17
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Update From the Principal
Review of College Organization
I know you have all heard many things about the joint
committee (Ministry, College, Faculty Associations)
study concerning the long-term financial needs of the
College and its organizational structure. Meetings with
representatives of the three groups are now held regu¬
larly on Friday mornings. Mr. Bob Elton and Mary
King, of Peat Marwick Thome have been retained to do
a study and to make recommendations to the joint
committee. Remember that background material is
available in the library or from the VIA office.

At King Edward Campus we have signed a new Innova¬
tions Assessment Project contract to develop assessment
tools for use by EIC across Canada to assess the training
needs of recent immigrants. The developmental work
will be done by Helen Tegenfeldt and Virginia Monk
and I am sure either one would be pleased to tell you
about the project.

At City Centre a very active Orientation Committee,
chaired by Linda Martin, has prepared a fine orientation
program for all new employees. Includes:

a. An orientation package
b. A lunch reception three times a year.
c. A training workshop for supervisors who help to

orient new employees.
At King Edward Campus, Karen Kelly is forming a
similar committee and would welcome volunteers. I am
pleased that we now have a newly organized Council of
Educational Managers at King Edward (chair: Barbara
Ash, vice-chair: Malcolm Cant). I look forward to
working with their group on various educational matters
at King Edward.

Finally I wish you all a well deserved rest and a wonder¬
ful Christmas with your families and friends.
Lawrence Fast

Free Condoms!!!!!
Practice safe sex over the holi¬
days! Free condoms are avail¬
able from the Student Associa¬
tion and the Health Services Area
during business hours, 8:00-4:00
p.m. Condoms will be in a box
on the counter of both areas, no
need to ask anyone.

Euenincf'Vfear
for

Lovers
"VTbo
Care

Free Angel Costumes!!!

Free for the asking, adult sized angel
costumes complete with wings! Contact
Karen Kelly's office if you are interested.

For Rent

1 bedroom mainfloor house, near KEC, bay window, 2
decks, garden, garage, 900 sq.ft., view of the mountains,
sunny. $585 month, available January 1, 1991 or
sooner. 597-1192

I Happy:
New Year
, 1992
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